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I11'.~I MlNU' T'ES OF THf' ROCY-

WALL CITY

COUf\

lCIL ReGULAR ~ mETING June 2, 1980 Members present: Mayor

Harry Myers, Robert Sparks, Arthur Kuhlman, Thomas Quinn, R00er McCallum and

Richard Slaughter. The meeting was called

to order at7:35 P.M.The Council considered

approval of the minutes of May 5, 1980, and May 12, 1980. 

Arthur Kuhlman made a correction to the minutes of ~1ay 5th to the effect

that the City park be referred to as the "Municipal Park" rather

than the "YMCA Park". There being no

further additions or dele-tions, the minutes were approved as corrected.

The Council then considered a preliminary plat on Northshore, Phase

lA,a 95 lot subdivision located on Highway 66. Harold Evans presented the

plat for First Texas Savings and Loan and explained the changes that had been

made in this revised plat. He explained that a portion of

the Gen-eral Retail zoned property which fronted Highway 66 was

proposed to re-main General Retail. He also explained that the deed restrictions which had

been inclu0ed in the Council packets were being made a part

of this plat. Aftera brief discussion, Councilman Slaughter made a

motion to approve the plat, 

Councilman Kuhlman seconded the motion, the same was voted on and

carried unanimously. The Council then held a public hearing and considered an ordinance on

a request from Eloise Cullum to rezone a .4 acre tract

of land located on PoydstuJl Street from "SF- 2" Single Family
to "GR" General Retail.Ms. Cullum explained her request to the

Council. Dewayne Cain explained his prop0sed development which was currently before the Planning and

Zoning Comr~ ission which would act as a buffer between Ms. Cullum'

s pro-perty and the Single Family property along Alamo. 

Aftera brief dis- cussion, Councilman Slaughter made a motion to approve

the rezoning,

Councilman McCallum seconded the motion, the same was voted on and

car- ried unanimously. The Council then held a public hearing and considered an

ordinance on a request from Tommy Singleton to rezone a .8484 acre tract

of land located on La}-;:e Meadows Drive and South Goliad

from "GR" General Retail to "MF- 2" Multi Family. Tornrny Singleton presented

his request to the Council, explaining that he proposed to use

his property for the devel- opment of an apartment house for

the elderly. After some discussion, Arthur Kuhlman made a motion that the

rezoning be approved, Richard Slaughter seconded the motion, the

same was voted on and carried, with

Richard Slaughter, Arthur Kuhlman, Roger McCallum, and Robert Sparks voting for, 

and Tom Quinn voting against. The Council then considered approval of hids on

a utility trailer. Mr. Gilhert explained that the City had advertised for hids

in the paper and had also sent out hid proposals to four companies

and had received only one proposal back. He explained

that the proposal was from A-I Trailer Manufacturing in Duncanville in

the amount of $2,783. 00. After a hrief discussion, Councilman Sparks

made
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1 '4 7 that the health insurance plan for the City expired in
June. He stated that we had received proposa~s from fbur other
insurance companies and their rates could not compete with American Security' s, who
did not pro-pose an increase over last year' s rates. After
a brief discussion, Richard Slaughter made a motion to extend the contract
with American Se-curity, Arthur Kuhlman seconded thp motion, the same was
voted on

and carried unanimously. The Council then considered authorizing a renewal

contract with Texas Municipal League for Workmen' s Compensation Insurance. 

Mr. Gilbert ex- plained that our contract with Texas Municipal League

for Workmen's Compensation Insurance expired in July, and thnt the
Council needed to authorize the ~1ayor to sign a renewal cnntract. 
Ee explained that through TML the City received much lower rates for
Workmen' s Compensa- tion than they could obtain through private

means. Richard Slaughter ade a motion to approve the renewal contract, 
Arthur Kuhlman seconded the motion, the same was voted on

and carried unanimously. The Council then considered approving a

resoJution authorizing the application of grant funds to purchase new
teletype equipment. Tom Quinn made a motion to approve the resolution, 
Richard Slaughter seconded the motion, the same \ vas voted on

and carried unanimously. Chief, Beaty then presented his monthly Police Report

to the Council. Mr. Gilbert then made his Administrator's repnrt. 
He explained that he wished to have a wor~ session with a representative
from the Cable Television Institute to explain to the Council the services
this non-pro-fit organization could offer the Council in

reviewing cable television proposals. The Council agreed to hold a work session
with someone

from the Institute. Mr. Gilbert also stated that he would like to have a

work session with George Human I the Staff Planner with Freese and Nichols, 

to discuss the Concept Plan. The Council also agreed to hold a work

session to dis- cuss

thisi tep',. There being no further business to come before the

Council, the meet-ing was adjourned

at10:05
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